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March 2019 Newsletter 
 
2019 Annual Parish Meeting on Wednesday 6 March 2019 at 6.30pm 
To find out more about the exciting initiatives taking place in the parish any elector 
can attend the meeting to raise any matters for consideration by the parish council.  
The March parish council meeting will follow the Parish Meeting. 

 
2019/20 Precept – Annual Review from 1 April 2019 
Following the issuing of revised information from DMBC the parish council 
determined that the 2019/20 precept should increase by an average of 1.56% (for a 
Band ‘D’ property). This provides for an increase to enable further developments for 
the benefit of the community as well as to cover the cost of inflation and to take 
account of the reduction of £408 in grant funding from DMBC the total revenue raised 
will be £40,000.  
 
Outcome of Consultation on the Provision of a Multi Use Games Area (MUGA) 
Thank you to the 60 parishioners who have taken the time to complete the 
consultation document which has provided useful information and denoted that over 
75% were in favour of the provision of a MUGA. Arrangements will be made to hold a 
public consultation meeting at Kilham Hall later in the year when more details of the 
availability of the funding is known.  
 
Keep Branton Tidy – Saturday 16 March 2019 

Residents are invited to support the parish council in undertaking a litter pick to 
improve the appearance of the village. Please meet at Branton Garden Centre 
at 9.30 am. and please email michelle@arrowpublications.co.uk if you are able 
to take part. Litter pickers, high visibility vests and plastic sacks will be 
provided but please bring your own gloves. 
 
Vehicles Accessing Whiphill Top Lane from Chapel Lane 
The parish council has been made aware that a number of vehicles are using 
the ‘no entry’ area of Chapel Lane as an access to Whiphill Top Lane and 
there has been at least one incident of damage to a vehicle as a result. The 
information has been reported to the police but it would be helpful if details of 
particular times of usage or types of vehicles could be provided in order to 
assist the police. Please contact the parish clerk on cwbpc@outlook.com with 
any further information. 
   
The parish council would like to wish everyone a very happy Easter 
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